

August 9, 2021

Tara Lajevardi, Hon B.A.

Acting Municipal Clerk Legal & Council Support Services Phone: 905-478-4283 Ext. 3855

Fax: 905-478-2808

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca

[SENT VIA EMAIL: REGIONALCLERK@YORK.CA]

Chris Raynor, Clerk 17250 Yonge Street Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1

Dear Mr. Raynor:

RE: DEVELOPMENT CHARGES DEFERRAL REQUEST, EAST GWILLIMBURY CHILDREN'S CENTRE, 18335 LESLIE STREET

For your information and records, at its electronic meeting held on July 28, 2021, the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Finance Department Report FIN2021-08 entitled "Development Charge Deferral, East Gwillimbury Children's Centre, 18335 Leslie Street", dated July 28, 2021 be received; and

THAT Council approve a request from the East Gwillimbury Children's Centre to defer Town development charges for their proposed daycare at 18335 Leslie Street; and

THAT subject to Council approval, staff be authorized to negotiate a deferral agreement to be executed by the Mayor and Clerk based on the terms outlined in this report; and

THAT the Region of York be requested to provide a similar deferral on the Regional component of development charges applicable on this development.

If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. Acting Municipal Clerk

Sararogevaic .